PORTER METROPOLITAN POLICE COMMISSION
Minutes
October 19, 2011

The Porter Police Commission was called to order at 6 p.m.

Present were Joe Wagner, President; Sandi Snyder, Vice-President; John
McCrum, Commissioner and Police Chief Jamie Spanier. Town

Liaison Jon Granat was absent.

After the pledge, a minute of silence was observed for Jim Butz who
lost his life in Afghanistan.

Snyder moved to accept the September 20, 2011 minutes. McCrum
seconded. Motion carried.

After reviewing the monthly reports, Spanier reported on the Jjoint
training session with Chesterton. High speed driving was included
which some of the officers have not gﬁﬁia chance to do. Spanier
also thanked everyone who took part in Butz's funeral; the police;,
fire and public works all pulled together.

Under 01d Business, Spanier told the commissioners there will be a
Rules and Regulations meeting November 7 at 5 p.m. He asked the
commissioners to e-mail if they can attend.

Under New Business, the department finished the promotion process for
Office Jason Casbon to be promoted to Corporal. Snyder noticed that
according to Rules & Regulations, he needs 4 years. Spanier mentioned
Casbon has 8 years in the department. McCrum made a motion to approve
Casbon for promotion. Snyder seconded. Motion carried.

There were no public comments.

Wagner also commented how all the departments in town worked together
for the Butz funeral.

Meeting adjourned 6:16.

Respectfully submitted,
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